## Supervisor's Report January – February 2023

- 1-12 Levi Linderman text me, stop sign on Platt & Sherman on east side of Platt was knocked down reported to MCRC with Rebecca.
- 1-13 Went to MCRC for federal aid committee for Monroe County & how money is spread around for repairs. Also spoke with Matt McBreairty; he will check on bridge repairs on N. County Line Rd.
- 1-14 Night 2 overhead streetlights out on Cone, marked with pink ribbon. Went to Azalia & marked 3 streetlights with pink ribbon so DTE could get them repaired. Note on light out by the old store but did not mark due to private property.
- 1-15 Spoke with Best Buy about sound system & zoom for our meetings they are coming out 1-20 between 11:30am & 1:30pm.
- 1-16 Looked at township hall lights that are now operational.
- 1-17 Met with internet company about supervisor's report & getting Barb's computer repaired. Also met with Sharon Thatcher about solar possibly getting water to us. Spoke with Marty from Corrigan propane about expanding parking lot copied pages for them, they will need site plan & permits. Also spoke with Kevin about ride along to cemeteries to look at trees; will visit all 3 in our township when weather dries up.
- 1-18 Spoke with Matt McBreairty he emailed me information on County Line bridge replacement & other bridge replacement. He is also checking on Couper Rd. culvert. Also called surface transportation board spoke with Elizabeth about train she has the info on dates for Norfolk-Southern train blocking Platt for 4 days (11-17-22 to 11-22-22) she contact Norfolk-Southern train & call us back, thanked her for her time.
- 1-19 Called DTE back again about additional streetlights out left VM.
- 1-20 Met Best Buy at township hall along with Barb, township Clerk. Best Buy cannot set up a permanent sound system that can be transportable. Barb called me asking for credit card # for MTA conference; explained that I would not as us as a board put it on hold at Jan 12<sup>th</sup> meeting, she hung up. I called her back, left a VM. I called again 45 minutes later, explained that we had put this on hold in the meeting & she hung up again.
- 1-23 Drove some backroads it appears Petersburg Rd. (between Day & Milwaukee) will not be afforded as no one lives on those sections of road. Went to MCRC meeting they are purchasing 1 brand new tandem axle truck for 2023 for \$127,706 & they also ordered another for 2024 budget for same price.
- 1-24 Spoke with Fire Chief Bob Stevens about fire dept possible battery fire & training for this ordeal. Emailed Matthew McBreairty about Couper Rd. culvert, possible price or idea. Also emailed IVS rural reach about fiberoptic internet they will investigate. Went to township hall, met Jenna to look over the minutes. Cell phone equipment company called, wanted to know zoning & ordinance when changing equipment from towers will research it & gave him building inspector's name & phone

number as well. Called MTA about my training class that I could not attend. They sent out a link for my training.

- 1-25 At township hall got mail looked over some budget items.
- 1-26 Meeting in Dundee on rural fiber internet from federal level to state level of MIHI, a division of Michigan Economic & Labor about questions on what the holdup is on funds & how to get funds, 11-4 time. Went to fire board meeting, 5pm at fire hall went over audit of fire dept & new business.
- 1-30 Final request info on Dolezal land buy to add to his farmland from a property split sent to Karen Lieb.
- 1-31 Budget meeting at 10:30am at hall till roughly to 1:00pm.
- 2-1 Meeting with CASA, expressing concerns on solar. Also met with Kevon Marti. Went to township met with Joel on property taxes.
- 2-2 Meeting in Chelsea for BOR training 11am 4pm.
- 2-6 At township office 11:00 to 4:01pm. Meeting with John from P/C. Also met with Clara Ostrander she gave some info on petition for solar. Also, Gary Heath stopped in; a couple of residents came in as well to pay taxes. Met with Karen Lieb as well about BOR class gave her my certificate.
- 2-7 Called Tim Duby went over blight & enforcement report and how it is going. Called Dave Friend, left voicemail about Friday's meeting with Corrigan regarding possible plans for their property on Cone Rd. DTE back again left another vm about streetlights. DTE called back it was a new supervisor; they are going to escalate. Then another supervisor called back, they are assigning us a new municipality service rep who will follow up with us as well. Spoke with township attorney & emailed him as well. Did planning commission meeting zoom & sound with help from Amanda.
- 2-8 Prepared for Thursday monthly meeting also got fire dept report. Called Bronco from MCRC about our roads, explained the difference of grading in late fall & not grading in late fall and the condition of the roads he will drive out & inspect. Called Kevin Heath, Jackie Heath, Teresa Himes, Jason Heath, Erik Heath, Amy Heath, Stefanie Aultman & gave each an apology on behalf of the township board over the outburst from a resident during Teresa Himes public comment time.
- 2-9 Monthly township meeting helped set up zoom & sound for our deputy clerk.

Respectfully,

Mark Bogi Supervisor Milan Township